
FEBRUARY 4, 2018 · 5TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY T IME  

St. Blaise and the Blessing of Throats  
Notes from: Father Tom 

F ebruary 3rd is the memorial 
of St. Blaise, bishop and  

martyr from what is today Turkey, 
and in ancient days was the  
Roman province of Cappadocia. 
St. Blaise was bishop of the town 
of Sebaste in the 4th century, 
when Christianity was still illegal. 
He lost his life for the faith in  
316 AD during a Roman persecu-
tion of the Church. In the middle 
ages, devotion to St. Blaise spread 
from the East (Turkey) to the West 
(Europe). Traditions, stories, and 
even legends were told of the brave 
bishopôs life! Many of these were 
written down in the Martyrology:  
a work that contained the lives and 
miracles of a saint but also includ-
ed local history, popular cults, and 
traditions.  One recurring story 
tells how when Bishop Blaise was 
captured and led to prison, a boy 
was brought to him in danger of 
choking on a fishbone stuck in his 
throat. Blaise prayed over the boy 
and he was cured! Other traditions 
tell that before Blaise followed his 
vocation he practiced as a physi-
cian. There are also stories that say 
before the persecution began, 
Blaise withdrew from the city and 
lived in a cave where he befriended 
birds and wild animals. He cared 
for them and they, in turn, 
watched out for him! Bishop Blaise 
died a martyrôs death: being beat-
en, then skinned on a table used 
for combing wool with steel hooks, 

and finally beheaded. Already in 
the 6th century in the East, there 
were reports of people experienc-
ing healing of throats through  
intercession of St. Blaise. Incredi-
bly his fame spread to the West, 
where St. Blaise became not only 
invoked as a healer, but also pro-
tector of cities, patron of the wool 
industry, and a benefactor of many 
urban and rural activities.  
     In many parishes, on the feast 
day of St. Blaise, people gather for 
a blessing of the throats. The 
blessing is a sign of peopleôs faith 
in Godôs protection and love for 
the sick. Using two crossed and 
unlighted candles, the priest (or 

other minister) touches the throat 
of each person, saying: ñThrough 
the intercession of Saint Blaise, 
bishop and martyr, may God  
deliver you from all ailments of the 
throat and from every other evil:  
+ in the name of the Father, and of 
the Son and of the Holy Spirit. 
Amen.ò Usually the blessing takes 
place during Mass. It follows the 
homily and the prayer of the faith-
ful. 1 This weekend, as we antici-
pate the World Day of the Sick at 
our parish, it is fitting that we offer 
both the sacrament of Anointing of 
the Sick (at the Saturday Vigil) and 
the blessing of throats (at the  
Sunday Masses).   
 
     A few words on receiving Holy 
Communion at Old St. Patrickôs. 
The sacrament of the Eucharist is 
the most precious gift that the 
Church has to offer, and I believe 
we do a great job of showing rever-
ence and awe to Jesus in the  
Eucharist. We utilize the altar rail 
and most receive the Eucharist in 
the traditional way on the tongue 
and kneeling, (Although we are 
allowed to receive standing and in 
the palm as well). Nevertheless 
there is something beautiful about 
the posture of kneeling and receiv-
ing on the tongue: it helps us  
humble ourselves before the Real 
Presence of Jesus. Many of us like 
to bring our small children up to 
the rail, and this is great, but they  
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TO PRAY IS TO LOVE 

 
Nelly Valero 
 
John Trevillion &  
Family 
 
Scott Wilson 
 
Pam Wiitala 
 
Herman & Clara  
Hynes 
 
Parishioners 
 
The Eldersveld Family 
 
Fr. Gerald Gawronski 

MASS INTENTIONS 

ñ...I shall rejoice. For I know that through your prayers and the help of  
the Spirit of Jesus Christ, this will turn out for my deliveranceé with full courage now  

as always Christ will be honored in my body...ò  ð Philippians 1:19, 20 

 
 TUE 700: 

  
WED 815: 

 
   

THU 830: 
  

FRI 815: 
 

SAT 400: 
 
 

SUN 800: 
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1230: 
 
 
 

Å Please pray for the  
infirm, including: Dan 
Krebs, Patricia Fuller, Lisa 
Ann Kozakowski,  John 
Marshall, John LaRock Sr., 
Michael Cooper, Phil 
Rutledge, Kathy Cooley, 
Robin Fahmie, Karen 
Prins, Sandra Adams,  
Richard Pelkey, Tom  
Dawson, Pete Siebertz, 
Nicole Brcic, Angela  
DiLaura, John Dziuban,  
Jim Stephensen, Mason 
Rutledge, Georgiana 
Bruen, Wayne DeForest, 
Floyd òDocó Dreffs,  
 

Ron Fuller, Tom  
Masterson, Noah Kranz, 
Ann Mary òNancyó Phillips, 
Jessica Cox, Katie Hutton, 
Nicholas Pikor,  Roger 
Thomas, Betsy & Charlie 
Rodgers, Pam Wiitala, 
Chris Dreffs, Helen Holody 
  

 ¶ Please pray for those in 
the military, including:   
Adam Draves, Nathan 
Baker, Garette Moore,  
Larry Workman, Daniel 
Scott Brown, Mark  
Richard, Philip Maxwell, 
Tony Phillips, Anthony 

Darket, Samuel Chase 
Johnson, William Godfrey, 
Bill Lott, Tony DeLellis, 
Mike Nelson, Frank Snaith,  
Allan Fletcher, Noah Kranz, 
Chas & Holly Carter 
  

¶ Pray for vocations to  
the priesthood and  
religious life.  
John Henry Keenan,  
Michael Kunitz,  
Mark Iadonisi,  
David Pellican 
 
 

Y 

Y 

should always have their hands crossed over their chests if they 
kneel at the rail. Otherwise, it is hard at times for the priest or  
deacon to tell if the small one is ready to receive the  
sacrament. If your little ones are not able to cross their hands 
please donôt have them kneel at the rail (they can stand near or 
behind you). Many of us love the traditional Latin Mass  
celebrated before Vatican II, and attend it here at Old St. Patôs at 
12:30pm on second Sundays of the month. In the Latin Mass, 
known as Extraordinary Form, the priest distributes commun-
ion on the tongue and the recipient is always kneeling. The 
priest makes a sign of the cross with the host over the ciborium 
and says in Latin: ñMay the Body of our Lord Jesus Christ  
preserve your soul until life everlasting. Amenò  The recipient 
remains silent and receives the consecrated host on the tongue 
as the rubrics of 1962 prescribe. Many of you love the Latin 
Mass and when you come to Holy Communion at the regular, 
Ordinary Form Mass, receive in the same way as at the Latin 
Mass. But in the Ordinary Form Mass, the rubrics call for the 
priest, or minister of Holy Communion, to say: ñThe Body of 
Christò, and the recipient to respond: ñAmenò.  The recipient 
should not receive the host in absolute silence. Out of respect for 
the rubrics of the Ordinary Form, and obedience to the Church, 
we should try to voice our response when receiving the  
Eucharist at the regular Masses.   
     Finally I have an announcement to make concerning our  
music. Our talented and gifted Director of Music, Jim Renfer, 
will be leaving us come Easter in April. Jim has been an  
incredible asset to our parish, his love of tradition and musical 
ability have enriched our liturgies. We are grateful for his hard 
work, the concerts, choral Masses, and directing the choir. We 
wish Jim the best in his future!  
     God bless, 
     Fr Tom 
 
1Feb 3rd - The Veneration of St. Blaise - accessed 1/31/2018 at: https://
www.catholicireland.net/saintoftheday/st -blaise-d-c-316-bishop-and-martyr/   
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ST. PATRICK PARISH CALENDAR 
SUNDAY, February 4 

Donut Sunday 

8:00 K of C Corporate Communion 

9:15 Religious Education 

9:15 Chicken Run Meeting 

6:30 Youth Group 
 

WEDNESDAY, February 7 

6:30 K of C Meeting 

 

THURSDAY, February 8 

7:00 Parish Council Meeting 

7:00 Choir Practice 
 

FRIDAY, February 9 

7:00 OSP Ladies Evening Event 

 

SATURDAY, February 10 

6pm World Marriage Day Dinner 

 

ALTAR SERVERS 
SATURDAY 4:00/Feb 10 
G. Carter 
B. Carter 
 

SUNDAY 8:00/Feb 11 
W. Kummet 
J.P. DeJak 
 

SUNDAY 10:30/Feb 11 
D. Franzonello 
M. Grech 
N. Holody 
N. Perrydore 
T. Perrydore 
Z. Wood 
 
 
 

OLD ST. PATRICK 
PARISH DIRECTORY 

Family of the Month 
The Dawson Family 

is our Family of the 

Month for February. 

Tom and Trish have 

three children, Jack, 

Elizabeth and  

Jessica. Tom is an  

a 3rd Degree Knight 

and a member of our 

council for 24 years. 

During that time he 

raised over $800 in selling Christmas 

cards, raised funds for the Tootsie Roll 

Drives and sold over $3000 worth of  

tickets for the Labor Day Festival. Tom 

really misses being involved, but his health 

limits him. Trish is a loving, compassionate 

mother, Jack is a paramedic for Livingston 

County, Elizabeth is an Administrative  

Assistant at St. Catherine of Sienna  

Catholic School in Wixom, and Jessica is  

an Administrative Assistant for OõNeal  

Construction in Ann Arbor. The family loves 

the parish even though that canõt be  

involved like they would like. God Bless 

You, Tom and your family for your  

dedicated service to Old St. Patrickõs 

Church. 

Knight of the Month 
Our Knight of the Month for 

February is Gary Sopoliga. 

Gary is a 4th Degree Knight 

and a Master Woodworking 

Craftsmen. Some of the  

projects he has created for 

our Church are Choir Loft 

Platforms, Nativity Crèche, 

Good Friday Crucifix Stand, Raffle Tub, 

Knightõs Banner Stand and Display Boards 

on the Festival Grounds. Gary is a catechist 

for fifth grade religious education. He is  

a dedicated worker for our Fish Fry. He is 

part of the cleanup crew and always stays 

to the closing of the hall. Thank you Gary 

for your outstanding service to our Church. 
 

Planning Meeting 
Wednesday, February 7th at 6:30pm, the 

Officers and Knights will meet in Parish 

Hall. All Knights are invited to attend and 

contribute to our planning session. 
 

Ink Cartridge Recycling 

A box is in the Parish Center Coat Room to 

accept any type of ink and toner cartridges. 
 

Knights of Columbus Council 10963 
Brian Heldt  GK10963@mikofc.org  

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

IN SERVICE TO ONE, IN SERVICE TO ALL 

Reconciliation  
Tuesday 5:30PM - 6:40PM 
Saturday 2:30PM or by appointment; donõt  
hesitate to call for an appointment! 
 

Weekend Schedule for Holy Mass 
Saturday 4:00PM 
Sunday 8:00AM & 10:30AM 

 
EF/TLM Latin Mass 
2nd Sunday of Month 12:30pm 
 
Weekday Schedule for Holy Mass 
First Saturday of the month 9:00AM  
Tues. 7:00PM 
Wed. & Fri. 8:15AM 

Thur. 8:30AM 
  

Eucharistic Adoration of Our Lord 
Tues. 5:30PMð 6:45PM 
First Friday 7:00PMð Saturday 8:00AM 
  

Baptisms 
Baptism Preparation classes as required by the 

Diocese of Lansing may be scheduled to accom-

modate your familyõs needs. Contact Dcn. Frank-

Joseph Papp, 734-426-1070 or email 

fjpapp@umich.edu to arrange date, time and 

location. Godparents are encouraged to  

attend. There is no fee for the class.   
Marriages 
Arrangements are to be made at least nine 
months prior to the wedding. 
Funerals  
Funeral arrangements are made by  
contacting the parish office. 
Parish Registration 
Contact the office for a registration form. 
  

Office hours 
Monday - Friday 9:00AM - 5:00PM 
Office: 734-662-8141  
Emergency: 734-663-1851  
Address: 5671 Whitmore Lake Rd,  
Ann Arbor,  48105 
Website: www.stpatricka2.org 
E-mail: info@stpatricka2.org 
  

Parish Administrator 
Fr. Thomas Wasilewski (#24) 
twasilewski@stpatricka2.org 
Deacon 
Dcn. Jim Thibodeau, jthibodeau@stpatricka2.org 
Dcn. Frank-Joseph Papp, fjpapp@umich.edu 
  
Parish Secretary 
Debbie Welch (#21) debbie@stpatricka2.org 
Director of Faith Formation 
James Bogdan (#30) jbogdan@stpatricka2.org 
Director of Music 
Jim Renfer music@stpatricka2.org 
Facilities Manager 
Mark Westhoven  mwesthoven@stpatricka2.org 
Knights of Columbus Council 10963 
Brian Heldt  GK10963@mikofc.org  
OSP Ladies Society 
Jeanine Jahant jmjahant@gmail.com 
Altar Server Coordinator 
Jennifer Holody ospaltarservers@gmail.com  
Prayer Requests 
ospintentions@gmail.com  

 
Contributions: 
Weekend of January 28, 2018: $4,537.82 
  

Bulletin announcements must be submitted in 
writing to bulletin@stpatricka2.org by Monday at 
noon and will be edited at the discretion of the 
editor or pastor. 
  

Did you hear about the 

guy who got fired from 

the calendar factory?  

 

No. What happened?  
 

He took a day off!  



Prayers for the  
Faithfully  
Departed  
Pray for the repose of the 
soul of: Robert Emerson 
Meeker  (Husband of Larine 
Meeker). Eternal rest grant unto 
him, O Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon him. May the souls of 
the faithful departed, through the 
mercy of God, rest in peace. 

 

Celebrate 
Marriage  
Join other couples on 

Feb. 10th for an evening of 
prayer, dinner, dancing and 
fellowship. RSVP online 
at:  https://goo.gl/zG8QZj or 
email Marie Skrobola at 
mffox@umich.edu .  

 All Ladies  
of OSP  
You are cordially 
invited to the Ladiesô 
Society evening winter 
event Friday, February 9th, 7pm, 
at Diane Eriksenôs home. Diane 
will give a talk on Alice von 
Hildebrandôs book The Privilege 
of Being a Woman. Books are 
available for purchase in the 
parish office. Please bring a 
snack to share. Looking forward 
to seeing you there! 
 

Last Yearôs Palms 
Do you have palms from last 
year? If so, please consider 
bringing them in so we can burn 
them to use on Ash Wednesday. 

Chicken Run  
Now is the time to 
get in shape for the 
2018 Old St. Patrick 
Chicken Run (1mile, 5k & 10K) 
on September 15th. The planning 
committee will kick off Sunday 
Feb 4th at 9:15 in the Parish 
Center. Please join us to 
participate in the planning for 
this fun community event.  
 

Youth Group  
we need your  
Help!  
The youth group will be serving 
and helping with clean up at the 
World Marriage Day dinner. If 
you are available to help please 
contact James Bogdan. 

40th  Old St. Patrick Lenten Fish Fry 
Fish Fry Dining begins Feb 16th - Mar 23rd, 4:30 - 7pm. 

MANY volunteers are needed, ages 13 and older for this 

event averaging 500 meals a night!  

 
PLEASE sign-up on back table of church.  

Opportunities abound, sign up to help! 

 
FISH FRY PREP 
Thursday mornings 8:00 ð 11 am, we need 12 people to 

prepare vegetables, salads, carry-outs etc. 
Thursday evenings 6-9pm, two people to assist pie baker 

Jeanine in assembling/baking. Brownie & cupcake bak-

ers sign up back of church also! 
Friday mornings 8:00 ð 11am, 14 people needed 

for food & fish prep and dining hall set up. 

 

 FISH FRY DINING HELP 
 Shift 1: 4-6:30pm & Shift 2: 6ð8:30 pm  

 Dining room servers 12 for each shift. 
 Kitchen Buffet/Serve 6 each shift 
 Kitchen Fish Fry prep 6 each shift 
 Dishwashers 6 each shift.  

 
 CLEAN-UP   

 7:30- 9:30pm, 4 needed (until finished!)  
 Friday 8pm or Sat. am driver to St. Louis Center in  

 Chelsea with our leftover food.  

 
 YOUR help is needed to make 

 this year the most successful year 

 yet! Thank you! 

  

 
a call to battle  

     Men: are you ready to  

          go into the breach ? 

All men of  the  parish are invited to join a weekly  
discussion of Bishop Olmstead's apostolic  
exhortation  Into  the  Breach , calling on Catholic  
men to make an intentional and faith motivated  response 
to our toxic culture. We will be gathering Monday  
evenings of Lent 2018, starting on February 19. In  
advance of the first meeting, copies of the exhortation 
will be made available with a sign-up sheet. Please feel 
free to contact Paul Malocha at pmalocha@yahoo.com  
if you have any questions. The event is sponsored by 
Knights of Columbus Council 10963, however it  is open 
to all men of the parish - you need not be a Knight to  
participate.  

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c45abae28a4f58-world
mailto:mffox@umich.edu
mailto:pmalocha@yahoo.com



